



Draft Minutes of the Holy Island Parish Council Annual Meeting held on May 19th 2021 at 6.00pm at the Crossman Hall.
827
Present.
Councillors.
R. Coombes – Chair.





G. Douglas





J. Gray





K. Johnson






M. Porter
828
Apologies.


None.
829
Present.


J.A. Bevan – Clerk.





Mr D. Simpson.
830
Election of Chair.
The Chair Robert Coombes stood down with the Clerk becoming temporary Chair. Councillor Johnson proposed that Councillor Coombes be re-appointed. This was seconded by Councillor Douglas and unanimously approved. 
831
Councillor Coombes then proposed that Councillor Johnson be appointed as Vice-Chair which was seconded by Councillor Porter and unanimously approved.


Councillors Coombes and Johnson were re-appointed as the Councils representatives on the Holy Island Partnership and the Holy Island 2050 Project; The Clerk was re-appointed as the Councils representative on the Development Trust. Councillor Coombes said that if there was a vacant Council position on the Trust then he would be prepared to take up that position. The Clerk is to check.
832
Minutes of the last meeting.


The minutes of the last meeting had previously been distributed and were approved.


Councillor Johnson proposing and Councillor Porter seconding.

833
Chairman’s and Clerk’s Reports.


The Chairman and Clerk gave their reports on the year 2020 -21 which are attached to these 
minutes. He asked for his appreciation for the work of the councillors and clerk to be specifically minuted. He further proposed that a gift should be made to Barbara Kyle who stood down as a councillor at the election in recognition of her work over many years. This was seconded by Councillor Johnson and unanimously approved.

834
Annual Parish Meeting.

The Chair and Clerk explained that it was the established practice for the Annual Parish 


Meeting to be held in May on the same day as the Annual Parish Council Meeting. However 


It was not a legal requirement and any member of the public can request a Parish Meeting 


at any time. Because of the lack of public meetings over the last year due to the

pandemic and the current restriction on numbers who can attend a public meeting, the Chair and Clerk had felt that it would be better to defer this years’ meeting until the date of the September Parish Council Meeting when more people would be allowed and might feel happier about attending. The deferment was unanimously agreed.

835
Parish Council Statement

The Chair distributed a statement he had prepared outlining the aims and purposes of the 

Council. This was approved by the councillors and the Chair will discuss with Geoff Porter its 


inclusion in the Holy Island Times.

836
Statements by the Public

David Simpson raised the question of parking in general and in particular instances of illegal 

parking of cars partially on the pavement. Parking was discussed later in the meeting and it 


agreed that the illegality of parking on the pavement should be drawn to the attention of 


residents and holiday home owners.
837
Banding of car park fees at Chare Ends Car Park.

Councillor Johnson in April had raised with the Clerk the fact that the current fees at the 

Chare Ends Car Park were too inflexible and did not allow for the special circumstances of 

the tide influencing the decision of visitors on how long to stay with many leaving earlier 


than they might otherwise have done not being prepared to pay the ‘whole day’ tariff. The 


Clerk had asked Island businesses if they though a greater range of time periods and fees 


would be beneficial to them and, of those who replied, all felt that it would. The Chair 


pointed out other anomalies regarding the quoted price structure and it was agreed that 


NCC should be approached and asked to review the policy. 

838
Dog Zoning.
The Chair reported that despite the representations made by us, those of many of our residents and by Anne-Marie Trevelyan MP the Dog Zoning Trial announced by Natural England to apply through-out the Nature Reserve was going ahead. Councillor Johnson said we must insist on being given the results of the trial when it was over. The Clerk confirmed that he was still waiting for the information promised to him by NE on which the decision to hold the trial was based and that he would pursue them for it.

839
St Coombs Glamping

The Council has been in correspondence with Savills who represent Cheswick Estates about 


the proposed development but can take no further action until a formal planning 


application has been received.

840
20 MPH speed limit

The Chair reported that the requested scheme has been agreed with a speed limit of 30mph 
starting at Chare Ends dropping to 20mph at the entrance to the car park. NCC are in the 


process of applying for permission for the relevant signs.

841
Beal Shore Car Parking.


The Chair reported that he had discussed the proposed yellow lines on the Beal road with
NCC and told them that they needed to be extended down past the blocks to the foreshore.
This has been agreed by NCC.

842
Holy Island 2050

The Chair and Councillor Johnson updated councillors on the progress of the project which, with Covid restrictions being relaxed, was ready to move on to involving those living and working on the island who should be instrumental in taking it forward. The Clerk advised that there was a problem with HI2050 itself booking the Crossman Hall for the meetings in June planned to involve islanders, because it did not yet have insurance or risk assessment policies in place. He requested that the Parish Council take over responsibility for the meetings. This was proposed by Councillor Coombes, seconded by Councillor Gray and agreed unanimously.

843
Any other business.


Village Parking. 


Raised by Councillor Johnson it was agreed that there is current and growing problem with 
parking within the village. It was also agreed that proposals should be drawn up to present 
to NCC for a Residents Permit Scheme with the ‘overspill’ area of Green Lane car park 


being used for non-residents working on the island and holiday let customers. The aim being 


to create a situation for residents where available car parking for them in the summer is no


different to that in the winter. Clearly there will be a cost for residents and businesses if the 

scheme is policed and enforced as it would have to be. It was agreed that as a first step, residents should be given outline details of a possible scheme including the cost to them and asked for their opinion.

Bridge Priority.


From the floor David Simpson asked what had happened to the planned priority system at 


the Bridge. The Clerk explained that he understood that it had been agreed, with the priority 


being for cars leaving the island, but that when he had raised this some months ago with 


Richard McKenzie at NCC he said that he had no record of it being approved. The Chair asked


the Clerk to gather together all the information and the matter would be taken up again.


Council News.

The Chair advised that he would like the Council to have a regular short column, possibly by a different councillor each month, in the HIT. In addition, he and Councillors Johnson and Gray proposed investigating having a ‘Notice’ Facebook page linked to the Support Group. Both ideas were approved.
WhatsApp.

The Chair is setting up a WhatsApp Group just for the Councillors on which they can have informal discussions. Any policy matters would continue to be done by email and publicly available if necessary.

Great North Air Ambulance.

The Clerk requested permission to make the usual donation to the Great North Air Ambulance. Councillor Coombes proposed this, Councillor Johnson seconded it and it was unanimously approved.

Crossman Hall.

The Clerk requested permission to make a payment of £100 to the Crossman Hall.  Councillor Coombes proposed this. Councillor Porter seconded it and it was unanimously approved.

844
Dates of meetings.


Wednesday September 22nd 2021 at 6.00pm at the Crossman Hall


Wednesday December 22nd 2021 at 6.00pm at the Crossman Hall


Wednesday March 27th 2022 at 6.00pm at the Crossman Hall


Wednesday May 25th 2022 at 6.00pm at the Crossman Hall

Meeting closed at 7.27pm.

